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Richard Mullen, Group Manager
Product Safety and Compliance Department

Class II Permissive Change Letter 
April 26, 2016 

ITP-16-F001 
Federal Communications Commission 
Authorization and Standards Division 
7435 Oakland Mills Road 
Columbia, MD 21046 USA 

Re: Class II Permissive Change Application for Panasonic Single Modular under 
FCC ID: ACJ9TGWL15A / Certified Under FCC Parts 15B, 15C and 15E 

For Installation within Panasonic Personal Computer Model FZ-G1 

To whom it may concern: 

Pursuant to CFR§ 2.1043, Panasonic Corporation of North America hereby requests a Class II Permissive Change 
(C2PC) for its application with FCC ID: ACJ9TGWL15A.  The original grant date is October 24, 2015 under our 
past PO Control Number ITP-15-F003.   

This C2PC represents: 
For SAR testing: 
a) Installation of the subject single modular into Panasonic Personal Computer, Model FZ-G1.
b) Tune-up to operate at a lower power setting than the maximum power to ensure output power does not

exceed the targets described in the SAR report.

For RF testing: 
c) The original FCC testing of the module WL15A was performed with antennas of higher gain, so additional 

Radiated Spurious Emission testing is not required.
d) Software security per FCC KDB 594280 D02 is still valid the same as original grant, May 19, 2016.

In reference to the subject single modular and compliance with FCC Part 15E, we hereby attest that Ad Hoc Mode 
is disables on non-US frequencies and on DFS frequencies (5.25-5.35 GHz and 5.47-5.725 GHz). This device does 
not transmit beacons in 5.25-5.35 GHz and 5.47-5.725 GHz bands. 

This change does not affect the FCC Part 15 (JBP) because of no changes to digital device.  We take the 
responsibility to ensure the module complies with all requirements after integration into the host PC. 

Authorized by, 

Richard Mullen 
Group Manager 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
Product Safety & Compliance Department 




